
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 10:15 by President Rebecca Unger 
 
Pledge of Allegiance:  Johnny Tolbert led us in the pledge. 
 
Agenda:  Gayl Swarat moved and Johnny Tolbert seconded that the agenda be approved as distributed.  The 
motion passed. 
 
Minutes:  Gayl Swarat moved and Johnny Tolbert seconded that the minutes of the May 11, 2019 meeting be 
approved as presented.  The motion passed. 
 
Treasurer:  Yolanda Brown reported that the club has $ 3567.45.   Annual dues are due.  
 
Correspondence:  The Adult Literacy Coalition sent a corrected statement for our donations.   
 
State Convention Presentations:  Yolanda Brown, Greg Brown, Deborah Dunaway, Jo Ann Bollen, Sara Lee, 
Hector Vara, DeniAntionette Mazingo, and Marge Doyle were all at the CADEM convention.  Matthew reported 
on the election of Rusty Hicks and some of the caucuses.  The convention in Long Beach in November will 
determine the CADEM stand on issues.  Anyone can attend the convention as an observer.   
 
Outreach:  Deb Dunaway requested that the Club purchase an ad in the Unity Home fundraiser program.  The 
cost is $100.  It was moved by Paula Durrant and seconded by Dianne Greenhouse that we purchase a business 
card ad.  The motion passed. 
 
CANDIDATES:  Matthew Campos offered to lead workshops for candidates with help on how to run a campaign, 
raise money and support, and file necessary papers. 
 
FUNDRAISING:  Dianne Greenhouse reported that there will be a fundraiser at Las Palmas on June 11th from 5 – 
8 pm.   
 
Homeless:  Jo Ann Bollen reported on the problems using Panorama ranch as a drop-in center.  She also reported 
that a homeless person must call 211 and register as homeless before receiving any help.   
 
Pension legislation:  Phyllis Moss reported that there is legislation to improve the Calpers pension system.   
 
Adjourn:  Paula Durrant moved and Dianne Greenhouse seconded that the meeting adjourn at 11:20 pm. The 
motion passed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Paula Durrant 
Club Secretary 
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